PASTOR’S NOTES

As | am writing this article the weather has certainly heated up these
past few days. | hope you are finding ways to stay cool during these hot
days! We had several events that have taken place since our last
newsletter.

We were able to go and see the Memphis Redbirds play on May 31st.
The impending weather kept a lot of our people away, but it ended up
being a perfect night for baseball.

June 2nd - We observed the Lord’s Supper during our evening service.
June 4th - Our WMU ladies were involved in a mission activity with
the residents at the Bolivar Christian Care Center.

June 8th - We had a good group gather for “plarning”.

June 16th - We celebrated all our men in church on Father’s Day and
presented them a gift to show how much we care for each one of them.
June 25th - Some of our members will be heading back to the Bolivar
Christian Care Center to do another activity with the residents there.
June 30th - Bro. Bobby Hanna will be preaching in the AM service as
I will be away on vacation and then that evening, we will have 5th
Sunday Singing.

July 2nd - The WMU will head to the Bolivar Christian Care Center to
do an activity with the residents there.

July 7th - We will have Doug Howell with the Gideon ministry come
and share about this ministry in our morning service. We will receive a
love offering for the ministry during the morning service. There will be
no PM service on July 7th as we prepare for VBS.

Our three-day Vacation Bible School will start on July 8th through
July 10th (11 AM - 1PM). This year’s theme is “Jesus is Looking for
You!” This is based off the three parables in Luke 15. The Lost Sheep
(Jesus Looks for Everyone), the Lost Coin (Jesus Looks Everywhere),
and the Lost Son (Jesus Looks Everyday). | want to thank each person
who has signed up to help with VBS this year - we could not do it
without you and especially our fearless VBS leader Beth Hanna!

There will be no Wednesday prayer meetings on July 10th due to
Vacation Bible School.

July 23rd - Some of our members will head to the Bolivar Christian
Care Center to do an activity with the residents there.

July 28th - We will have an ice cream and watermelon fellowship after
the PM service. | certainly hope you will be able to join us!

One quick date to put on your calendar in August. August 11th, we will
have the “Miracles in Concert” during our morning worship service.
We were so blessed when they were with us a few years back. | hope
you will make plans to be here that morning. We will take up a love
offering for the Miracles during the service.

Stay cool,
Bro. Troy
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Mark your calendars for 2024 VBS
July 8th- gth - 10t
11:00 a.m. — 1:00 p.m.
Report thru June 23, 2024
Average Attendance in Sunday School: 37
Average Offering: $4,190.00
Mother’s / Father’s Day Offering Goal: $ 2,500.00
Total Mother’s / Father’s Day Offering: $3,762.00




